NOVEMBER 5, 2003


REGULAR MEETING

The Police Commission of the City and County of San Francisco met in their chambers, Room 551, Thomas J. Cahill Hall of Justice, 850 Bryant Street, San Francisco, at 5:35 p.m.

PRESENT:
Commissioners Perry, Makras, Chan, Friday, Quaranta

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR THE MEETINGS OF OCTOBER 15, 2003 AND OCTOBER 22, 2003                                                                     
Commissioner Chan made a motion to approve the minutes for the meetings of October 15, 2003 and October 22, 2003.  Second by Commissioner Friday.  Minutes approved 5-0.

RESOLUTION NO. 53-03
ASSIGNMENT OF COMMISSIONER AND SETTING OF DATE FOR TAKING OF EVIDENCE ON DISCIPLINARY CHARGES FILED IN CASE NO. C03-262 JWA                                                                                  

(Assigned to Commissioner Sidney Chan, Resolution No. 53-03)

AYES: 
Commissioners Perry, Makras, Chan, Friday, Quaranta

POLICE COMMISSION ANNOUNCEMENTS

a.
Motion of Calendaring of New Items

Commissioner Perry asked when the next District meeting is scheduled.  Lieutenant Geeter, Secretary to the Police Commission, informed the Commission that the next district meeting is scheduled for November 19th at Northern Police Station, 1125 Fillmore Street.

Commissioner Perry announced that the Commission will not meet on November 26th, the day before Thanksgiving.

CHIEF’S ANNOUNCEMENTS AND REVIEW OF RECENT DEPARTMENT EVENTS                                                            
Chief Fagan reported and apologized for the absence of some members of the command staff.  He stated that they are away attending training.  Chief Fagan stated that the new website should be up and running this month. He also stated that the Human Right Commission will be giving a presentation on November 12th regarding Transgender Training.

Chief Fagan thanked the Command Staff and Deputy Chief Suhr for a job well done in planning and policing the Halloween celebration in the Castro area.

Deputy Chief Suhr reported that this year’s Halloween celebration was a big success.  He stated the coordination between City Hall, the community, and others made it a success.  This was the first year where no alcohol was permitted.  Last year there were over 100 arrests made.  This year only 22 arrests were made.

Captain O’Leary, Risk Management, reported that the Department have received eight complaints from OCC and that the Department had to dismiss two under Government Code 3304.  The Police Department failed to file charges within the one year time limit.

Responding to questions from the Commission as to the reasons for the dismissals, Captain O’Leary stated that the files had been misplaced and just recently located.  He stated that the Department and the OCC are meeting to find ways of preventing these situations and that the MCD Unit are getting their records and files under control.

Chief Fagan stated that the case filed from March of this year are being tracked.  However, the problem are with the cases prior to March.  The Department and the OCC are working together to get the problem under control.

Commissioner Makras asked what communication is taking place with the public who have filed the complaints.  Captain O’Leary stated that because those two cases were not filed with the Commission, they are considered as a personnel matter and the department’s policy do not allow the discussion of personnel matter.  So, the complainant is not notified by the Department but rather by OCC.

Mr. Kevin Allen, OCC Director, stated that the only information they are allowed to tell a complainant is that the case has been sustained and forwarded to the Police Chief and that, because this is a personnel matter, more information cannot be released.

Commissioner Perry asked the Chief and the City Attorney to review the matter and report to the Commission next week regarding the law and regulations in respect to the law in notifying the complainants.

Commissioner Makras stated that it is not the public’s obligation to try and understand our rules.  It is our obligation to process the complaint properly and help them get to a conclusion on it.  Sometimes it’s bad news, sometimes it’s good news, but just shutting down shop and just saying no one has the authority defies all logic.

Deputy City Attorney Mariam Morley stated that she will research and report to the Commission next week regarding this matter.

Commissioner Perry asked Lieutenant Geeter, Secretary to the Commission, to place the issue on the Commission calendar for next week.

OCC DIRECTOR’S REPORT RE: STAFFING AND BUDGET AND SUMMARY OF RECENT EVENTS                                                         
Mr. Kevin Allen, OCC Director, reported on all cases that OCC has and where they stood in relation to the 3304 statute.  The OCC has 34 cases that are within the nine-month reporting period.  His office are working on plans that will identify all cases at three months, six months, and nine months intervals and he hopes to have most of the cases completed within six months.

Commissioner Chan asked Director Allen to explain a few cases that appears to be over the one-year statute.  Director Allen stated that if the Commissioner would make a note of  which cases he was requesting, he would research and get back to him.

DISCUSSION AND ACTION RE: REVISED GENERAL ORDER 10.04, “800 MHz PORTABLE RADIOS”                                                                  
Sergeant Greg Yee addressed the Commission explaining the changes to General Order 10.04 and the reasons for the changes.  He stated that General Order 10.04, prior to the recommended changes, dealt with the PIC radios.  Most members are now issued the newer 800 Mhz Portable Radios.  The proposed changes to the general order address these changes.

Commissioner Perry pointed out a typing error.  Sergeant Yee stated that it would be corrected.

Commissioner Makras made a motion to approve the changes.  Second by Commissioner Chan.  Approved 5-0.

RESOLUTION NO. 54-03

APPROVAL OF REVISED GENERAL ORDER 10.04, “800 MHz PORTABLE RADIOS”                                                                            
RESOLVED, that the Police Commission hereby adopts revised General Order 10.04, “800 MHz Portable Radios.

AYES:
Commissioners Perry, Makras, Chan, Friday, Quaranta

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Malaika Porter, Bay Area Police Watch, spoke on the issue of the statute of limitations in regards to disciplinary charges being dismissed under Government Code 3304.

Shannon, Bay Area Police Watch, spoke on the case of Sheila Detoy which the Commission will soon rule on regarding Government Code 3304.

Thereafter, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m.

_________________________________

Lieutenant Edward Geeter

Secretary
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